Home Hospitality for Japanese Scouts/Explorers

This year as you hopefully know is Scouting’s Centenary Year and during the end of July and beginning of August there is to be an International Jamboree in Essex where not only Scouters from the U.K. will be attending but also from around the world. Our fellow Scouters from abroad will arrive in the country before the Jamboree and will also be staying for a few days after. It is usual for the host country to provide home hospitality to enable the Scouters to experience our own culture and family life. In West Wirral we have been lucky enough to secure 40 Japanese Scouts/Explorers for us to look after before the Jamboree. This means we now need 20 families to be hosts for these youngsters for a few days.

What do you need to be a host family? 

We are firstly asking families of Explorers as the visitors will be nearer your son/daughters age.

The visitors will be placed in pairs within a family.
The visitors will need to have their own private space to retreat to and sleep in but this need not be a spare bedroom, an office or dining room with camp beds or air beds will do.

You need to provide 3 meals a day, one being a hot meal and mid-day will usually be a packed lunch.

As a district we will be organising activities so they can meet lots of fellow Scouters and also for our own youngsters to feel involved even if they can’t host anyone.
All people aged 18 and over who will be residing in your house at the time of the visit will need to be C.R.B. checked for the Scout Association and this needs to be done a.s.a.p. as it can take a while. We have the forms and will distribute them.

Lastly I will be at Explorers next week 15th February at 8.45pm. to have a chat with anyone who feels they are able to host some youngsters or if you want more information before making a decision. This really is a fantastic opportunity for your own child to experience another culture and make a life long friend, you never know they may get invited over to Japan, it does happen!
Any queries please phone me on 632 2859 or e-mail me at ann.coulson@tesco.net 

Yours in Scouting

Ann Coulson – Deputy District Commissioner.
